
Important information to Dealer shops and Garages 
  
Concerning  Xenon D1S for SAAB 9-5 model year 2003-2010 
  
During 2006 a problem with Xenon lamps was discovered concerning above mentioned car models . 
After approximately half of the lamp life time (1000 h – 1500 h) it starts to flicker and blink and within a 
short period of time the lamp will stop working . This issue is caused by the electronic system and 
ballast  in the car and  therfore cannot  be deduced to the lamp itself. 
  
To solve the issue and  ensure  a safe and secure  ride,  Saab has in cooperation with Philips developed 
a special Xenon lamp .  This  Xenon lamp  can handle this particular electronic system  in the car  and 
will consequently last  the full expected life time. The lamp has been available on the market for some 
time, however this information has not been recieved  by dealers , garages  or consumers. 
  
• To be able to offer our end consumers  a safe and  reliable product  we recommend to always use 

the Philips lamp  in all  situations  when changing lamps. 
 
• To ensure  that  the correct lamp is mounted in the car the 10 digit  part number is printed on the  

bottom of the lamp. 9285.147.294.  See below. 
 

• Philips is today the only supplier providing this  special Xenon lamp.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This  denotes the special Saab lamp. It is 
marked with ….147…. 



Below is the new packaging  used since  2012-01-01 

More distinguishable 
packaging 

For questions please contact: 
 
Philips Automotive  
Knarrarnäsgatan 7 
185 64 Stockholm 
  
Tel: +46-(0)8-5285 2000 
 

With kind regards: 
 
SAAB Automobile Parts AB 
611 45 Nyköping 


